August 11, 2016
Dear Parents/Guardians,


As we begin the 2016-2017 school year I would like to welcome both you and your student to Advanced Placement World History. 

AP courses are rigorous, college-level courses taken in high school. The intent of offering AP courses is to give students an opportunity to challenge themselves in terms of rigor, while having the benefits of individualized attention from the teacher, and the possibility of earning college credit.

AP World History is considered to be the equivalent of a year-long introductory (survey) college course. The content is determined by a committee of historians, college professors and secondary teachers working in collaboration. The exam, given in May, is a measurement of skills and knowledge gained through completion of the course.

The course itself is divided into six major units, starting with prehistory and continuing until 2000 CE.  For each unit, there is an outline of major developments students are expected to know and comparisons they should be able to make across cultures.  Also, comparisons are made between time periods.  For all periods, major issues, debates and historical context are included.


I have designed my AP World History course to develop and enhance my students’ skills and knowledge so that they perform to the best of their ability on the AP exam. A variety of instructional methods, evaluative tools, and student work is used to achieve that goal.  Due to the large amount of content to be covered and the limited class time, it is necessary (as in college), for the students to complete work and content reading outside the classroom through nightly homework.

Students are given printed calendars that indicate when work is assigned and when it is due. Some assignments are group work and some are individual. The amount of work given is in line with other AP World History teachers nationwide.  One important skill students learn is time management.  Much of the struggle they have is to learn how to manage time wisely. Through the use of study groups and appropriate planning, there should be no need for students to pull “all-nighters” when assignments are due. Every assignment is given enough in advance to forestall this.

Success in AP World History hinges on a collaborative student-teacher-parent relationship. My door is always open to you as well as your student to discuss any concerns or problems that might arise this year. I look forward to continuing to work with your child and you during the rest of the year.

Sincerely,

Jessica Macdonald
Phone:  (951) 654-7374 Ext. 2227
Email:   jmacdonald@sanjacinto.k12.ca.us
I have read the letter above and understand the increased rigor of AP courses.

______________________________________________________

Student Name

______________________________________________________
     _________________________

Parent / Guardian Signature





      Date

Please use the back of this paper to provide me with any other information you feel I should know to help your student have a successful year.

A copy of the syllabus can be found at: http://macdonaldhistory.weebly.com/course-syllabi.html
